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INFORMATION REMINDERS

PE 
Please check Seesaw to 
know which days to send 
your children in with their
kit.  They should wear 
their PE kit to school on 
these days.  If you are 
unsure of what they can 
wear there is a list in the 
Prospectus, which is on 
the website

EVENTS

Dates for new academic 
year 2022/2023

Parent governor meetings:
21.09.22 - 9.00am 
08.11.22 -  2.00pm
12.01.23 -  9.00am 
03.03.23 - 2.00pm
24.04.23 - 9.00am 
22.06.23 - 2.00pm

Tempest Photographs 
Friday 30th September  
Individual photo's

INSET days
5-10 June 2023

Sports days
Friday 16th June 2023 @ 
2.00pm

Note from Miss Blackburn:
Good afternoon, we hope you have had a lovely week. 
Just a reminder that school will be closed on Monday 
19th September for Her Majesty’s funeral. We hope 
you have time to watch or discuss this moment in 
history with your child. If any children are affected by 
bereavement, we have staff trained in dealing with this 
so please do mention it to us. You can also find useful 
resources to help with your conversations around 
death and bereavement on the Penhaligon’s friends 
website: Penhaligons Friends - Telling The Children.
I’d like to say thank you for bringing your children to 
school on time, it has been quite peaceful in the office 
after 0900 and the children are really reaping the 
benefits of being in school on time. There are still a few 
families arriving late; odd occasions we understand but 
persistent lateness affects learning of not only your 
child but the rest of the class too. Persistent lateness is 
a safeguarding concern and is logged on our online 
reporting system, it will be referred to multi-agencies if 
it continues. 

Don’t forget the parent governor meeting next week, 
Wednesday 22nd September. If you feel the need to 
bring cake then please do! I hope to see you there.

 

 

https://penhaligonsfriends.org.uk/parents-carers/telling-children/


INFORMATION
Charging and remissions
We are presently reviewing our Charging and Remissions policy due to the rises in 
costs. Although the cost of swimming has risen, along with transport, we have 
decided to subsidise the rise from our Sport Premium so the cost will remain the 
same.
Books which are lost or damaged beyond repair will be charged at £5 per book. 
Please treat our books with care, they are usually part of a reading scheme and cost 
over £70 for us to replace the scheme.

Music Lessons
If any children are interested in music lessons please contact the office or you go direct to the 
CMST website.  We currently have guitar and drum lessons and these start from Y2.  We can also 
offer Piano lessons and they can start  from  Reception, you will need to go to the website 
www.cmst.co.Uk  and click on the Express Interest part.  The music teacher will be given your 
details  and if there are enough students to make it viable they will contact you.

of
the 

Menu change
Next week when we return, Tuesday 20th September, the menu will change for that day only 
to  pizza instead of fajitas
Clubs
Clubs will be starting next week, Tuesday 20th September.  Please respond via email only 
to secretary.germoe@fbgschools.co.uk  with your child/rens name and what clubs they 
are doing.  They must commit for the full half term, if we do not receive an email they will 
not  be able to join up
Monday - KS1 Netball - Miss Reeves
                 KS2 Netball - Miss Symons
Tuesday - whole school - Choir - Mrs Basher
Thursday - KS2 Footballl club - Mr Height
                   KS2 Recorders - Miss Burns 

Perranuthnoe Class - Agnes for being a super friend, being kind and for supporting 
the other children when they need help .
Hendra Class - Raef, this is for bringing a positive attitude to all of his learning this 
week and especially for his focused work in Maths.
Godrevy Class - Charlie for independence and a brilliant attitude towards all of your 
learning this week.

http://www.cmst.co.uk/


This week in Hendra Class we have 
been learning Greek dance, writing 
a music review, learning about 
place value, rounding, how to play 
hockey, basket ball and more. My 
personal favourite is basket ball 
because it is fun, and we learn new 
moves every lesson.

By Raef.
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